Eric Porter

From: Deni Dillsaver <dillsaverd@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, January 6, 2020 9:18 PM

To: Eric Porter

Subject: [EXTERNAL]CarITharp; Use Permit (UP 19-25); Initial Study (IS 18-62)
January 4, 2020

RE: Carl Tharp; Use Permit (UP 19-25); Initial Study (IS 18-62)

To Whom It May Concern,

This letter is to oppose the prospective marijuana cultivation at 7560, 7540 & 7580 S. Highway
29, Kelseyville for the reasons below.

We retired here from Sonoma County and have lived in this home for 20 years. This is our
dream home and we love the quiet location. The potential for robberies, violence and our
personal safety that marijuana grows can bring, are of extreme concern to us.

One of us is very sensitive to odors and has allergies and asthma. Allergies require monthly
injections and annual testing to keep them somewhat under control.

We are also highly concerned what this will do to our water supply. When the well was drilled
for the vineyard above us, we noticed a decrease in the volume and quality of our water. We
now have a lot of iron in our water.

The runoff from the far western sites appears to run straight to our pond on our property, which
if they are using any type of chemicals and it is in the runoff it will flow to our pond. We
observe wildlife drinking from the pond and waterfowl nesting near the pond. Our family dogs
also drink from the pond.

Please do not allow this type of permit to grow marijuana next to our home.
Thank you for your consideration.
Marvin and Ellen Dillsaver

Attachment 7
7510 Highway 29



RECEIVED

December 23, 2019 DEC 30 2019
Community Development Department LAKE COUNTY COMMUNITY
DEVELOPMENT DEPT

255 North Forbes St.

Lakeport, CA 95451
Re: Carl Tharp; use per (UP 19-25)

To Whom it May Concern:

We are in receipt of the “Notice of Intent” concerning property located at 7560, 7540 and 7580 So.
Highway 29 Kelseyville, A.P.N. 007-029-10-12-& 02

We are adamantly opposed of the applicants major use permit to grow 10,000 sq. ft. of outdoor
cannabis. We live across from the applicants property on the other side of the Highway 29 on Brower
Lane. We have made this our home for 35 years.

One of our major concerns is the toxic odor of cannabis. We have 2 acres and we spend a lot of time
outside enjoying our yard. We would find it very offensive to have this odor surrounding us as we try to
enjoy our property. Not to mention the pollutants and allergies it causes.

There is also a traffic concern. There is no turning lane from Highway 29 to access the Tharp property.
Highway 29 is just a two lane highway in that area. There have been numerous accidents at Highway and
Bottle Rock road because there is no turn lane.

This county is getting a bad reputation for its allowance to grow cannabis. You will find more and more
people leaving this area as a result of it.

The majority of the residents in Lake County are against this. Why cater to the growers that want to ruin
it for us.

Respectfully submitted by,
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& Nancy Clemant




